
Submitter: Laura Ford 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

Our voting system is not broken- so there is no need to tinker with it! 

I have lived in Oregon for 15 years and can say that our current mail-in voting system 

is absolutely better than requiring in-person voting. Long lines and scarce polling 

locations in the middle of a Tuesday make it cumbersome or nearly impossible for 

many folks to vote in person. This includes elderly people with limited mobility, 

anyone working on a weekday, anyone without a flexible schedule, anyone without a 

car or transit that day, anyone who is ill, travelling, injured, etc. It would be a terrible 

step backwards to end mail-in voting. This appears to be a blatant effort to dampen 

voter turnout. 

**Please keep voting accessible for all citizens** 

 


